## UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS AND SCIENCES DEPARTMENT OF PHYSIOLOGY URBANA, ILLINOIS U. S. A.

NATURAL HISTORY BUILDING TELEPHONE: 7-6611, EXT. 3040

April 15, 1953

Dr. Alberto Hurtado Department of Physiology c/o Dr. E. M. Landis Harvard Medical School Boston, Massachusetts

Dear Dr. Hurtado:

On April 3, I addressed a letter to you in Lima, Peru stating that my leave of absence has been approved by our university authorities. I suggested that, if satisfactory to you and the group at the Mayo Clinic, I divide my time at the Mayo Clinic into two periods and come to your laboratories the middle of September and stay through the middle of November.

At the Physiology meetings in Chicago last week, I talked to Dr. Essex about my proposed program and he said that he was not going to be in his laboratory very much during the summer and hoped that I could begin my stay at the Mayo Clinic in late September instead of the summer months.

I ask, therefore, if you would approve my spending from about the 25th of June until about the 25th of August at your laboratories. I sincerely hope this will be satisfactory to you.

At one of the business meetings in Chicago, Dr. Landis announced that you were lecturing this month at Harvard University. I therefore address this letter to you in this country in care of Dr. Landis. I will also enclose a copy of the letter I sent you in Lima, Peru in case it has not caught up with you. If you happen to be traveling in the Chicago area while on this trip to our country, we would appreciate having you pay us a visit in Urbana. Dr. Johnson joins me in sending this invitation.

Sincerely

F. R. Steggerd